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CENTRAL ZONE INSURANCE EMPLOYEES’ ASSOCIATION

(Affiliated to All India Insurance Employees Association)
President: N. Chakraborty                                        Telephone – (0771) 2582785
                                                                                                 Fax – (0771) 2582950
 General Secretary: D.R.Mahapatra     

                                                                                                 C/O LIC of India, 

                                                                                                 Divisional Office, Pandri, 

                                                                                                 Raipur (CG)

                                                                                                   
E-mail cziea@yahoo.com; bishwanathsanyal@yahoo.com 

June 28, 2017

Zonal Manager,

LIC of India,

Central Zonal Office,

Bhopal.

Dear Sir,

Recognition of Degree –MBA

This is with reference to CO circular no. PER/ADM/Edn Qlfn/14-15 dated 28.01.2015 on the above subject. In this connection, please refer our earlier letter dated 04.12.2015 addressed to ED(Personal), CO-Mumbai with a copy to you. As you know during your recent visit to Satna Division, our Satna divisional leadership also met you and submitted a letter in this regard.  Unfortunately in spite of our continuous persuasion and discussions, the zonal office did not give instructions resolving the issue which caused lot of resentments amongst the employees.

47 employees who were receiving  Special Allowance (for passing Executive MBA degrees) till March 2013, the payment of which has been stopped from April 2013 on the plea that those employees had completed MBA degree of One Year duration only.  This has created an anomalous situation.    In fact, in the same Satna Division, employees who pursued one year MBA degree were allowed exemption for promotion test; some of these employees got promoted; the special allowance paid for the MBA course was merged in pay fixation on promotion to promotional cadre of AAO.  As on date they are discharging their duties in such higher cadres. 

But the employees who did not opt for promotions and who were drawing special allowance were stopped payment from April 2013 salary onwards. The Divisional management took a stand that the provision under Clause ‘A’ of the circular referred above would not be applicable to MBA One Year course.  

If the act of stopping payment of allowance is to be justified, then what would be the position of those who were already promoted to higher cadres including to class-I cadre..? This cannot be undone now. 

Contd….2/-
-:2:-

In the referred circular, the Central Office had given clear instructions regarding the recognition of MBA degree acquired from various universities through Distance Education Mode. Four clauses viz., A, B, C & D were given wherein the conditions were mentioned categorically and each clause is mutually exclusive.

Certain conditions were imposed under clauses ‘B’ to ‘D’ which may kindly be referred. Clause ‘B’ stipulates that MBA degree if acquired before 24.9.2013 and pending for registration with LIC would be allowed for registration. Under this clause, it is mentioned that the MBA degree should be of 2 years duration.  Similarly, clause ‘D (b)’ states that MBA degree pursued after 24.9.2013 should be of minimum of 2 years duration but MBA degree acquired prior to 14.3.2013 cannot be reopened as per Clause ‘A’. This is an unconditional clause and it has to be so. Keeping in view the circumstances explained above, there cannot be a better logical solution than this.

The position taken by Satna Division in stopping allowance is, therefore, not logical and creates a paradoxical situation. The Zonal office also did not give instructions resolving the issue.

We, therefore, request you to intervene and issue categorical clarification to Satna Division confirming that clause ‘A’ of the said circular is unconditional irrespective of the duration of the MBA course.  This will resolve the matter once for all.  Your immediate action is requested.

Thanking you,

Yours faithfully,
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General Secretary.
